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PLEASANT HILL DOLFINS
PARENT CLUB BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, May 12, 2014
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT  
Devon Knight; Matt Lovett; Lois Shaw; Amy Ross; Gus Jullien; Shuleen Martin; Eric Janssen; Sharon Murphy
ADDITIONAL PEOPLE PRESENT

Korey Riley – PH Parks & Rec; Sara Silver – Team Manager; Robert Allen – team parent and candidate for President; Beth Heinen - Coach
CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Devon Knight.  Devon moved that we approve Robert Allen as President of the Dolfin Parent Club board.  Amy Ross seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous and Robert was approved.  Robert has created a Dolfin email address:  dolfinrobert@gmail.com for all board related issues.
NEW BUSINESS:
The team needs a Newsletter/Communications Coordinator.  This individual would be responsible for sending out a weekly email to all parents with upcoming calendar items and possibly little tidbits from the previous week’s meet(s).  They could set up a “Brag File” where parents could send in notes about their child’s achievements.  Robert graciously volunteered to proofread the weekly communication before it goes out.  [NOTE: Team Unify can’t save documents so whoever takes over this position will need to create their document in Word and then cut + paste into Team Unify to send out].

Parent Night Agenda:  The board reviewed last year’s agenda and also Shuleen’s notes/Power Point presentation.  We came up with the following:


Robert:
Welcome


Robert:
Board Introductions


Robert:
Mention Open Positions


Robert:
Introduce key people on the pool deck [Sara; Stacy; Jamie; Jennifer]


Robert:
Introduce Korey


Korey:
Introduce district staff


Korey:
By-Laws vote


Korey:
Introduce Devon


Devon:
Introduce coaches; team philosophy; sign in/sign out of meets


Rob:

Meet Schedule


Matt/Gus:
Finance update; penalty for not showing up for your shift; fundraising


Shuleen/


Kathy:
Battle of the Ages


Korey/


Rob:

Work Assignments

PRESIDENT
Too new; nothing to report. (
VICE PRESIDENT
No Vice President.
SECRETARY – Lois Shaw
Matt moved that the April minutes be approved; Amy Ross seconded.  The vote was unanimous in favor of approving the minutes.
TREASURER’S REPORT – Matt Lovett
Current reconciled checking register balance:  $18,977.18

Endowment savings account:  $1,184.10

Items:

· 2014 Cash Flow (exclusive of carryforwards and carryovers):

· Income YTD:

$1,259.43

· Expense YTD:

$9,292.87

· Net YTD:      

$(8,033.44)

· 2014 Performance-to-Budget

· Income variance:
$(97,554.95)

· Expense variance:
$91,032.13

· Net performance-to-budget: [var Inc. + var Exp.]: $(6,522.82)

Tax returns should be completed and filed by the end of the month

CA Registration Renewal Fee Report filed for both parent club and endowment

The following are reminders for treasurer procedures:

Requests for individual reimbursement or payment to a third party must be accompanied by a Payment & Reimbursement Request form.  The form can be printed from the website at the bottom of the parent board page.  Be sure to include receipts or invoices as appropriate.

Cash and checks to be deposited must be accompanied by a completed Funds Verification Form.  If I am not available to take the deposit personally from you, place the funds along with the form in a sealed envelope and drop it in the safe in the office.  Please notify me ASAP if a deposit has been left in the safe.

Notify me at least three days in advance for any start-up cash needs you have; be sure to let me know how many of what denominations are required.

If you use Square to take payments, be sure to indicate the kind of transaction in the descriptor field (Team Sales, Shack, etc.) so I can account for it correctly.

The California Statement of Information for the endowment account has been filed. 

Matt moves to create an income line item in the 2014 budget called “50th Anniversary” to have a place to put any income from this event.  The line item is budgeted for $3,000 and the 50th Anniversary expense line item will be increased by the same amount. Lois seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve this line item in the budget.

BATTLE OF THE AGES UPDATE – Shuleen Martin
Shuleen has reached out to any team she had not previously heard back from and it seems everyone wants to participate.  The only team she has not heard back from is LMYA, but they always seem to respond late.  We will most likely have the same number of teams as in previous years.  There are still lots of open positions, but she has received a number of emails from parents asking what they can do.
SNACK SHACK – Sharon Murphy
The refrigerator/freezer and ice machine all need to be serviced before the season starts.  Eric will contact his “guy” and arrange for him to meet Sharon one day this week after 3:00pm when school is out.  
Sharon also needs help with cleaning out and arranging the pumpkins this weekend.  Sara has already sent an email out to the team asking for 15 people to help with Dolfins Set Up Day so there should be plenty of help for Sharon.  PLEASE WEAR CLOSE TOED SHOES!

TEAM OPERATIONS – Eric Janssen
Eric will be assisting Jamie + Jennifer with Team Sales at Parent Night on May 15th.  The two ladies have been working hard on getting ready for this evening where they hope to sell a large quantity of merchandise.
HEAD COACH – Devon Knight
Nothing new to report.
MEET OPERATIONS – Rob Hicks
Rob was unable to attend the meeting.
FUNDRAISING – Gus Jullien
Gus looked into the WiFi situation by checking out how PHBA handles it.  The bottom line for the Dolfins is all we have is a phone line and we would have to go through the district to get the hardware for WiFi and that is just not going to happen.  At this point our only option would be to see if PHBS would let us go through them.  Gus will check.
He hasn’t heard anything back from Dick’s Sporting Goods yet re: a corporate sponsorship.  He had to “apply” online through their corporate office.  Now that our local store is open, he can go in and see if they can throw any money at us and/or donate small items for raffles.

We had a lively discussion about the logistics if we did get a large corporation to sponsor the pool.  No decision was made.
SOCIAL – Amy Ross
Kristy Minka has agreed to run the Social Events table at Parent Night until Amy arrives around 7:45.  This year, like last year, people will not sign up for hours but rather make some kind of contribution towards their child’s age group party.  Amy confirmed that we did increase the budget for age group parties so the parents don’t have to pony up additional money.
Will the team be going to Water World this summer?  According to Sara, LSC has not mentioned it in any of their meetings.  Amy is happy to handle this event again because our team loves it.  Possible dates:  June 23 or July 14.

TEAM MANAGER – Sara Silver
Sara had nothing to report.  
DISTRICT – Korey Riley
Registration Update:   As of this date last year, we had 202 registered.  This year we have the same number: 202!  As of this date last year, we had 147 families signed up.  This year we have 145 families.  The 15-18 age group is down 12 swimmers from the end of last year and the Minis are down this year as well.
Work Hours:  Amy and Stacey each calculated the number of hours based on the number of families and came up with the same number on their own.  The board agreed to their numbers:  12 regular hours and 10 Battle hours.

The cutoff date for Minis moving up to 6&Unders will be Battle.

BLUE BOOK:  

· Korey will put the 2014 Dolfins Work Assignments into the Blue Book.  
· Also now in the BB are goal times (they were not in it last year).  
· Korey will be taking out the Coordinator List and adding a line directing people to the website.  This will save 2 pages.  

· Korey will make sure there is a note on the website alerting people that the BB is online for job descriptions.
NEXT MEETING:

The next Dolfins Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 9, 2014 from 7:30-9:00pm.
Meeting adjourned:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40pm by Devon.
